Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Abby Hemm and I am a stay-at-home mom. I support House Bill 248. As a Catholic, I do not support the use of fetal cells for testing. I also believe it is an individual's own choice whether or not a vaccine is injected into their God-given body. I work very hard to provide my family with a healthy lifestyle to build up a naturally healthy immune system. I work very hard not to depend on the government for the health of my family, but to fuel our bodies the way God intended. I am not anti-vaccine. I do, however, believe in medical freedom without discrimination. I believe it essential to support a bill maintaining vaccine choice, as well as, health care privacy for us now and for the future of our country.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248.

Sincerely, Abby Hemm